Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

Question 1: How many care homes funded by your local authority provide nursing care support?
20

Question 2: What was the resident population of the nursing care homes funded by your local authority in 2014/15?

255

Question 3: Of the above population, how many:

· Were immobile

· Were over 65 - 231
· Received major general surgery in 2014/15

· Received a hip or knee replacement in 2014/15

· Experienced major trauma in 2014/15

· Had a spinal cord injury

· Had a malignancy

· Were diagnosed with venous thromboembolism* (VTE) in 2014/15

· Were re-admitted to hospital for VTE in 2014/15
We do not hold the data for the above other than the ‘were over 65 category’; therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Question 4: Of the nurses employed to provide care in your nursing care homes, how many are:

· Anticoagulation specialists

· VTE specialists

We do not hold the data for the above; therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Question 5: Does your local authority provide written guidance to its nursing care home staff on prevention and management of VTE? If Yes, please attach a copy.
No
Question 6: What information is provided to residents of nursing care homes funded by your local authority on their risk of developing a blood clot?

Question 7: What is the established procedure in the nursing care homes funded by your local authority for managing recurrent VTE?

Question 8: Please describe the local referral and treatment pathway for occurrences of VTE in nursing care homes.
For questions 6 to 8 the information is not held by Leicester City Council, this would be held by the Health Commissioners, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

